
St. Charles Parish Planning Board of Commissioners December 6, 2018 
 Minutes  

 

Commissioner Booth: Next item on the agenda PZO 2018-06 requested by Paul J. 
Hogan, PE, Councilman-At-Large, Div. B for an ordinance to amend the St. Charles 
Parish Subdivision Regulations to eliminate the requirement for final plats on film 
reproducible material. Ms. Stein would you tell us where we’re going with this one, 
we’ve been working with this for a while. 
 
Ms. Stein: Thank you Mr. Chair. I apologize, this is coming back to you at the request of 
the Council Secretary, the last ordinance that I proposed to you had some additional 
language that was unnecessary and actually a little bit confusing as it had already been 
done. That update has finally been put into our Code of Ordinances, it was an 
administrative problem. We’d like your support on this ordinance which will again save 
time and money for developers and surveyors and will alleviate storage problems for the 
department, we do not have a blueline machine, we don’t need this format, nothing 
submitted to us on this type of paper anymore. So we ask for your support. Thank you. 
 
Commissioner Booth: Thank you Ma’am. Public hearing for PZO-2010-06, Mr. Hogan, 
Councilman at Large Div. B so we can clean up the language we’ve already seen in 
previous meetings and save time and money. Anyone here to speak in favor or against 
this particular ordinance revision? Seeing none, the public hearing is closed. Any 
comments or questions from the Commission? Cast your vote please. 
 
YEAS:  Gordon, Petit, Granier, Richard, Booth Galliano 
NAYS: None 
ABSENT: Frangella 
 
Commissioner Booth: That’s unanimous, Mr. Frangella is not here.  
 


